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Youth Advisory Board Minutes
Monday 15th February 2016 – 15.45-17.15 p.m .  Venue – The Kingswood Centre, Overstrand.
Attendees: Daisy Sayles, Tabby Smee, Kezi Bennett (representing NNYAB’s Young Commissioners) Kenny Williamson, Alice Johnson, Anastasia Twigg, Jo Todd, Nula Cooper, Emily Lown, Lynn Friel, Mike Beard, Anne Ridley, Mark London.
Apologies: Brian Hannah, Sharon Matthews,Sonia Shuter, Rebecca Champion, Kevin Howard.
Agenda
1. Welcome/Apologies/Introductions (B.H)

2. Minutes of the last meeting (B.H)
3. Presentation from MAP, North Norfolk’s providers of the Positive Activities Programme, currently funded by NCC (MAP)

4. Publicity material for the Mental Health project for feedback

5. Overview of work undertaken & planned (Anastasia Twigg/Young Commissioners)

6. Structure of meetings

7. AOB 

1. Welcome/Apologies/Introductions/Minutes

After welcoming members and passing on apologies, we did a round robin to introduce ourselves and say something about how we were feeling at the start of the meeting. Minutes of the last meeting were put back to the end of the meeting.
2. Presentation about Horizons, the Positive Activities for Young People (PAYP) project commissioned by NNYAB, by Vic Bleksley and Hannah Garrard from MAP
Target NEET (Not in Education Employment or Training) and on the edge of care children and young people.  All young person led.
Achievement of significant targets; 

In year 1 (year 2) Confidence and self esteem - 60% (76%) Social communication - 70% (84%Positive relations - 80% (80%)
Progress is recorded via outcome stars, content of dialogue, feedback,
youth work observations and engagement in supported activities.  Young people are helped and supported to come out of their comfort zone. 
 
The Horizons project is run along side the youth hubs in Stalham and Cromer.  Referrals are mainly taken from agencies within the Stalham and Cromer areas to reduce travel time and costs. Vic is the only project worker undertaking the 1-2-1 provision and is employed for 3.5 days in that role.   
 
Achieved:- 77 young people over 2 years, 656 hours of 1-1, 227 hours of supported group activities. Overall 883 hours from horizons.  For further information, please see the copy of the presentation accompanying these minutes. 
Norfolk County Council have yet to decide if they are going to continue to fund the project and as noted in previous minutes and the NNYAB has been asked if it will match fund the project for a further year.  It was agreed at the meeting on 15/1/16 with Wendy Ellis, Youth Work manager at MAP that the Horizons project would not take any new referrals until decisions about funding from April 2016 have been agreed.  It was felt that continuing to take on new referrals could set young people up to fail if the project was not able to complete work started with the young people referred.  N.C. raised the point that an alternative strategy could have been used, for example MAP working with other agencies in the local area, offering similar or complimentary provision, to refer young people onto if needed.  J.T asked if there was any data regarding young people’s post school destinations but Vic said they had not been able to systematically collect that data, although it was a development that was being considered.  
3. Publicity material for the Mental Health project for feedback

Attendees looked at the materials YMCA provided to promote the young people’s mental health project in North Norfolk.  Generally it was agreed that these materials were effective in promoting the provision available and acknowledged the NNYAB consistently where appropriate.  N.C. suggested a further development which could be made by the materials stating that the project was commissioned by, rather than funded by the NNYAB, which is a more accurate description. 

Action:-A.T. to discuss this further with YMCA.
4. Overview of work undertaken & planned (Anastasia Twigg/Young Commissioners) 
The young commissioners agreed to fund J.M. £600.00 towards the cost of travel to the ACT programme at Holt Youth Project. It was agreed on the basis that he would update young commissioners on his progress, including completing a report at the end of the academic year in a format that suited him, and that if he stopped going he would return the remainder of the grant to the NNYAB. As noted in the previous minutes, the grant needs to be better promoted and more accessible and this will be included in our planned promotional work, including updating the NNYAB page on the Benjamin Foundation website which includes making a short film some of which will be done during this residential activity and developing the NNYAB Facebook account.

We are also hoping to develop a Secret Shopping for Health project with support from Rebecca Champion to inform the work of the clinical commissioning group (CCG).  We had hoped to have already begun the training, but our time has been taken up with planning and organising the residential, so this was put back to our next meeting.  In terms of recruitment across a wider area, as most of the current membership is in the Sheringham and Cromer areas, we are considering the development of sub groups of young commissioners which will make wider participation more accessible.  It has been difficult to arrange meetings with the existing young commissioners as there seams to be a lack of appropriate, young person friendly spaces to meet young people and we have resorted to using commercial venues or the old Benjamin Foundation H.Q in North Walsham which works out expensive in terms of refreshments or travel, so smaller sub groups would also be more cost effective. 
5. Minutes of the last meeting were agreed.  Matters arising included clarification that Momentum Norfolk did not administer our small grants as the NNYAB had kept this function in house and minutes from NNYAB have now been sent for inclusion on the NNYAB webpage within the Momentum site. Joy Ademola has sent the username and password for the NNYAB Facebook page and it is hoped that the young commissioners can begin to update and develop this soon.
6.  Structure of meetings

A.T. having discussed the issue with Brian Hannah, Chair, raised the frequency of our NNYAB meetings in the light of most of the other YABs met less often.   A.T. questioned whether monthly meetings were needed.  Members noted that the meetings had been 6 weekly prior to A.T. coming into post so it was agreed to return to 6 weekly intervals from this meeting onwards.
     Next meeting:- 4th April 2016, 5.30-7.00 p.m. at Victory Housing, North Walsham
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